
NEIGHBORHOOD BUILDING BLOCK INITIATIVE
December 8, 2014
Public Meeting 5
Board Members Present:

Diane Laird proxy for Director Alan Levin, DEDO, Chairman

Secretary Anas Ben Addi, DSHA

Director Connie Holland, OSPC

Kathleen Jennings, DOJ

Timothy Mullaney, Sr., DOJ

Matthew Lintner, DOJ (Fraud Protection)

Fred Sears, Delaware Community Foundation

Board Members Not Present:

Director Alan Levin, DEDO, Chairman

Staff:
Bernice Whaley, DEDO


Dan Logan, DOJ

Matthew Heckles, DHA


Beverly Ennis, DEDO

Lawrence Lewis, DOJ


Kimberly Massey, DEDO

Location:  Delaware Economic Development Office, 820 N. French Street, Wilmington, DE 19801

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 10:34 a.m. by Diane Laird on Monday, December 8, 2014.  A quorum was present.

A motion was brought to approve the November 3, 2014 Neighborhood Building Blocks meeting minutes as presented.  The motion was moved by Tim Mullaney and seconded by Fred Sears.  The minutes were approved and adopted by unanimous vote.
NBBF Project Application:  

Diane Laird stated that the NBBF application is ready for approval.  She asked if anyone had suggestions for any changes.  A motion was brought forth to remove the social security numbers from the application.  Larry Lewis stated that there is not a requirement to have them and they could be captured once an application was approved if needed.  The motion was moved by Matt Lintner, seconded by Connie Holland and approved by unanimous vote.  Diane Laird added that if anyone has additional changes to the application to submit them to her by 1:30 p.m. today.  Otherwise it would stand with discussed changes.  A motion was brought forth to approve the application with aforementioned edits.  The motion was moved by Tim Mullaney, seconded by Anas Ben Addi and the application was approved by unanimous vote.
Applicant Solicitation Process: 

Diane Laird stated she is looking for comments on the applicant solicitation process.  She stated she needs two points of contact from each agency.  A sheet was distributed for Board members to indicate their agency’s point of contact information.  Because Connie Holland was on the phone, she stated that she and David Edgell will be the contacts from the Office of State Planning Coordination.  Diane Laird added that on Wednesday, December 10, the application will be live on DEDO’s website and organizations will be invited to apply.  Connie Holland asked if the application can be put on her website.  Diane Laird replied that agencies could place the link onto their websites.  Larry Lewis suggested that solicitation in print media may be more than the necessary requirement, but would be a nice addition to getting the word out to a broader audience.  A motion was brought forth to publicize the Fund/application in print media as outlined by Larry Lewis.  The motion was moved by Tim Mullaney, seconded by Fred Sears and approved.   Anas Ben Addi asked if there will be a public forum to answer any questions that applicants may have once the application is available.  After a brief discussion it was decided to have a public forum.  Fred Sears suggested sending out an invite.  Diane Laird then asked if anyone had a date in mind.  After a discussion, it was determined that January 7 or 8 will be the proposed dates for the public forum to be held in Kent County.  All agreed.  Kathy Jennings had a concern about the NBBF amount that is listed on the Invitation to Submit Proposals.  She wanted to make sure there was transparency on the amount of available funds.  After a discussion it was determined that Larry Lewis will add a footnote to the document using the wording from the Memorandum of Understanding.  All agreed.
Application Process:

Diane Laird handed out a draft of the application process for everyone to review.  She stated that there is no phone number listed on the application for inquiries and that DEDO’s Wilmington office switchboard number will be added and answered by Kim Massey, Administrative Specialist/Office Manager.  Kim Massey will then forward all inquiries to Diane Laird or Beverly Ennis.  All applications will be submitted to the Wilmington office in hard copy.  Once the applications are received, they will be recorded, scanned and reviewed to determine the reviewing agency.  This process will have a five business day turnaround.  These applications will be forwarded to the agencies on a weekly basis.  After the agencies have reviewed the applications, they will submit comments/recommendations to the DEDO_NBBF@state.de.us email.  This process will have a ten business day turnaround.  When the review process is complete and all recommendations have been submitted, Diane Laird will record the recommendations and forward everything to the Board members in preparation for the next meeting.  The cut off will be approximately 30 days prior to when the Board meets.

Media Releases:

Diane Laird stated that a press release announcing the program will be finalized this afternoon and distributed to the Board.  At the time of distribution, the application will be available on DEDO’s website.   

Other Business:

Dan Logan stated that the Crime Strategies Unit has focused on Eastside Rising in Wilmington.  He added there are a lot of initiatives moving forward but are getting road blocked.  Dan stated the areas of concern are housing issues tied to crime reduction, governmental agencies that may have a funding gap/shortfall, Downtown Visions and other organizations requesting cameras.  After a discussion mostly centered on housing issues, it was decided that all concerns and criteria that are competitive would be addressed in the Q & A Public Forum and FAQ on the website.
With no further business brought forth, a motion was made for adjournment.  The motion was moved by Fred Sears, seconded by Matt Lintner and the meeting was adjourned at 11:37 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kimberly Massey

Administrative Specialist III/Office Manager, Delaware Economic Development Office 

cc:  Board Members of Neighborhood Building Blocks Fund
